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My Dear Parishioners,�

Happy New Year!  Sadly, the much anticipated and wonderfully fulfilling Season of Christmas is coming to an end this week-

end with the celebration of the Baptism of our Lord.  Jesus subjected Himself to John the Baptist for baptism so that He could, 

as ever, serve as our ultimate example.  Jesus did not require baptism as He is the Second Person of the Trinity � God �

Himself and as such, does not require any act of cleansing or renewal; both attributes of the Sacrament of Baptism. Christ 

does not suffer from the burden of original sin so there is no need for Him to be baptized.  Indeed, the baptism offered by 

John the Baptist was not the equivalent of the sacrament of Baptism which could only be established as a sacrament by 

Christ Himself and executed by the Church He created while on Earth.  Yet, as Christ humbled Himself by taking on human 

form and coming down to earth to make the ultimate sacrifice so we could have an opportunity at eternal salvation, so to, He 

further humbled Himself by setting the example for each of us in having the Baptist, whom Jesus described as the greatest of 

the Prophets, immerse Him in the waters of the river Jordan.  It is through our baptism that we are claimed for Christ and 

freed from the burdens of original sin imposed upon each of us by the disobedience of the first man and woman referred to in 

Genesis as Adam and Eve.�

�

As the Christmas season closes, I want to thank everyone who did such a great job in providing the best Christmas has to 

offer for our storied parish.  Of course, I am grateful to Fr. Dale and Fr. Christopher for their participation in ministry through-

out Advent and during the Christmas Season.  Likewise, congratulations go to Denise Bommarito, our Liturgical Coordinator, 

and her talented team for another triumph in decorating our church in a most beautiful manner.  I am most grateful to Nancy 

Simmons and our choir for the beautiful music which rang out into the streets bringing the Christmas spirit to everyone �

nearby.  Likewise, I want to again express my appreciation to the parish staff for the preparation and execution of our first 

Christmas Light Extravaganza � now that was great fun!  I have already been chatting with our Christian Service Czarina, 

Debbie Goff�Liegghio regarding how we can top this year’s successful kickoff.�

�

Some great news� our annual CSA commitment has been met.  We are in the end zone doing the touchdown dance as I �

author this note to you.  Having said that, it would be inaccurate to say that the burden of CSA was equally or anything close 

to fairly carried by our parish.  Minus the truly generous contribution of a very small number of parishioners, we would not 

even be close to satisfying half of our annual commitment.  I realize CSA is not generally popular but I must remind everyone 

that it is through CSA that we send seminarians to seminary to become priests and without new priests there will be no �

sacraments and without the sacraments, we are all in a whole lot of trouble.  I hope next year the burden is more evenly �

carried by all of us.  I would rather see a great number of pledges in smaller amounts than relatively few pledges for huge 

sums made by a handful of parishioners.  Great news; now that we have met our obligation, all sums collected for CSA, just 

like the Christmas collection, go to the parish without tax collected by the archdiocese.  Accordingly, if you still have an �

outstanding pledge to satisfy, know that 100% of your contribution will go to St. Peter’s coffers.�

�

Finally, a note on Mass intentions and the associated stipend for having a Mass offered.  Our front office staff are being �

subjected to some pretty tough criticism from fellow parishioners who wish to have a Mass offered for a deceased or living 

loved one.  In the past, this parish permitted multiple intentions for each Mass and we were collecting a stipend from each of 

these parishioners � for the same Mass.  This practice is expressly forbidden by canon law and I could not permit the practice 

to continue.  The law is very clear that only one stipend may be collected at the rate set by the archdiocese for every Mass.  

Thus, it is permissible to have a Mass said for a deceased or living person and with the permission of the person paying the 

stipend, for the Mass to be also celebrated for a second person but with no additional stipend collected by the Church for that 

added intention.  The law in this area is intended to preclude abuses of the people of God.  As a matter of law, the priest who 

offers the Mass is entitled to the stipend paid for the Mass.  In practice, Fr. Christopher, Fr. Dale and I give the daily Mass 

stipend to the parish so we never see it.  Yet, the law does not allow for us to offer the Mass for countless people.  That �

practice would defeat the whole idea that the Mass is offered “for that individual”.  Let me be very clear, my predecessor was 

not personally collecting the stipends either and I am very sure, never intended to violate the letter of canon law.  He was 

simply, good�hearted priest that he was, trying to satisfy the desires of his people.  However, the law does not permit this �

flexibility in Mass offerings.  So each of you know, the priest who says the Mass is obligated to make the Mass intention for 

the individual covered by the Mass stipend.  For those who come to a weekday Mass which I preside at, you will note that I 

literally say the name of the deceased person within the Eucharistic prayer, leaving no doubt for whom the Mass is being �
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Hello and happy Baptism of the Lord!  

 I pray that everyone is having a good start to the new year. For some, I know the year has started with       

illness. Please know of my prayers for all of you; prayers for good health and a quick recovery. 

 As we begin a new year, we are often filled with a sense of optimism, a hopefulness, and an anticipation at 

what stands before us in the year to come. I get excited when I think of the possibilities that God has in store for us. 

As I look back on my life, the most impactful moments, the things that mean the most to me, have always been things 

that I did not anticipate. They were all gifts from God and God never ceases to amaze us if we let Him. When we al-

low God to be in control, the possibilities are endless. This is often the hardest part, to allow God's will to be done 

instead of our own. I often come back to Blessed Solanus Casey, “Thank God ahead of time.” I want to encourage us 

as we look out over a new year and the possibilities it holds, to take a moment to thank God for what is to come: 

“Thank you Lord for all that you have in store for me over the next year. I thank you for the joy, the happiness, the 

heartache, the sadness, the struggles, the suffering you allow, and for all the many blessings that await me. Lord, 

guide my heart this year, that your will may be done in me and that I may have the grace to accept it and follow you 

each and every day. Amen.” The blessings of God are endless and to help us to receive them, I encourage us to   

cultivate a thankful heart.  

 Speaking of endless blessings and a thankful heart, this brings us to today's feast: the Baptism of the Lord. 

Jesus in the incarnation took on our fallen humanity that He might restore what had been lost in the fall. Christ as we 

know was born without sin and therefore did not need baptism, but took on baptism for us. He sets the example. In 

baptism all of us died with Christ in the baptismal waters and coming up from the water were brought into new life 

in Christ. Baptism purchases for us a new life in Christ, where we become adopted sons and daughters of God, of 

which we can never lose.  

 If I took a poll of our parish and asked how many of you know your birth date, or who your parents are, what 

do you think the response would be? 50%, 75%, 100%? I think all of us would know these answers. Now if I asked 

how many of you know when you were baptized and do you celebrate it each year, what do you think the response 

would be? This is my challenge, my homework for you; look up your baptism date, mark it on your calendar and 

celebrate it this year. It dawned on me as I write this article that today is my baptism anniversary.  

 The day we were baptized is one of the most important dates of our lives, just as important if not more      

important than our birthday. Like our birthday, our Baptism is a day of birth, a day we were born anew to a newness 

of life in Christ. Like with our parents and birthday, it cannot cease to be. To whom we were born to and when we 

were born are set. The same is true with God. In baptism we became beloved sons and daughters of God and we 

can never loose that. Again, no matter what we have or will do we cannot lose our adoption to Christ.  

 We as humans get stuck and caught up in what we have done in the past and think that our actions prevent 

God from loving us. This is not true. No matter what we have done in our past, it cannot separate us from the love of 

God. Nothing can separate us, but ourselves. We separate ourselves from God when we resist repentance. I         

encourage us as a parish, to start the new year on the right foot by learning and celebrating our own baptisms and 

to start the year with thanksgiving and repentance. Let us take the time over the next few weeks to do these things, 

to find out our baptismal dates, to make time for the great sacrament of healing (confession) and to offer a prayer of 

thanksgiving for the year ahead. I know God has many blessings in store for us this year, let us approach Him with 

open hearts, that we might live out our baptismal joy and trust in God each and everyday.   

Fr. Christopher 

offered.  This is a great tradition of the Church and we are going to execute the practice of Mass offerings in the manner 

specified by the Code of Canon Law.  This may cause frustration and delay in having a Mass said for your loved one.  You 

can blame your Pastor who is following the mandate of the law.  Please know that the front office staff is bending over �

backwards to satisfy your requests.  Contact me personally if you need a clearer explanation.�

�

Finally, try to keep the Christmas spirit in your hearts despite the fact that the “de�santification” process (to quote a line from 

the dreadful sequel, “the Santa Clause 2”) has begun and all of the decorations are coming down.  Before you know it, �

Christmas will be right around the corner yet again and until then, we will together pine for the clarion call from the angels, 

“Oh come all ye faithful”.  So, for a last time this year, Merry Christmas and have a healthy and happy New Year.�

�

In Christ,�

Your Pastor,�

Fr. John�
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Second Banns 

 

January 22, 2022 at 1:00 PM 

Daniel McDonald & Jennifer Froberg 

 

Mass Intentions for January 10-16, 2021�

Monday, January 10 8:00a.m.�

Betty Jean Rayburn (dec) req: �

� Susan & Brack Moss�

Larry Pretzer (dec) req: �

� Mike McMahon�

Tuesday, January 11 8:00a.m.�

Paul Jacob (dec) req: Family�

Marisa (Marrocco) Wood (dec) req: Family�

Wednesday, January 12 8:00a.m.�

Living & Deceased Members of St. Vincent de Paul Society 

� req: SVdP�

Fr. Michael Cooney (dec) req: SVdP�

Thursday, January 13 8:00a.m.�

Adriana Pleban (dec) req: Family�

Barbara Malinowski (dec) req: Pat Granke�

Friday, January 14 8:00a.m.�

Living & Deceased Members of the Edward Kelley Family 

� req: Family�

Living & Deceased Members of the Marecki Family �

� req: Family�

Saturday, January 15 4:00p.m.�

Souls in Purgatory req: Mary Flores�

Joseph Flenna & Nikki Korson (dec) req: Judy Flenna�

Vincent R. Fraser (dec) req: Family�

Sunday, January 16 7:30a.m.�

Mary Foley (dec) req: the 7:30 Breakfast Club�

Mardee Rouleau (dec) req: her husband, Joe�

10:00a.m. �

Jean Marsh (dec) req: SVdP Members�

Patricia & Daniel Kojack (dec) req: the Bruneel Family�

12:00 Noon �

Mary Remsing (dec) req: Jane McIntosh�

Jerome (Jay) Roeske (dec) req: Mary Ellen Lalonde�
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Join us for coffee & donuts in the Fr. Welch 

Hall after the 7:30 & 10:00 Masses �

�

Coffee & Donuts  Volunteer Schedule� �

January 16, 2022�

�

7:30am� �

�

10:00am�  Katherine Paul, Kenneth Trottier�

�

Vacuum� Moira & Keegan Walker, Genevieve Paul�

The Altar Society Bake Sale was a huge success due 

to the wonderful bakers who baked and the  

generous people who purchased 

their goodies.  Proceeds will fund 

the purchase of items needed  

for use on the altar.   

 

Many thanks for all involved and 

may God Bless you! 

Year End Giving Statements will be sent out at 

the end of January to parishioners who have given 

a total of $100 or more in 2021.� Statements will be 

emailed this year to parishioners with a valid email 

address on file with�us, otherwise it will be mailed to 

the address of �

record.� If you need to 

update your email or 

mailing address, 

please contact the �

parish office at �

586�468�4578.�
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The Baptism of the Lord � January 9, 2022�

Then the glory of the LORD shall be revealed, and all people shall see it together; for the mouth of the LORD has 

spoken. (Isiah 40:5) 

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD.  

Readings for the Week of January 9, 2022�

Sunday:  Is 42:1�4, 6�7/Ps 29:1�2, 3�4, 3, 9�10 [11b]/�

� Acts 10:34�38/Lk 3:15�16, 21�22 or, Is 40:1�5, 9�11/

� Ps 104:1b�2, 3�4, 24�25, 27�28, 29�30 [1]/Ti 2:11�14; 

� 3:4�7/Lk 3:15�16, 21�22 �

Monday: 1 Sm 1:1�8/Ps 116:12�13, 14�17, 18�19/�

� Mk 1:14�20 �

Tuesday: 1 Sm 1:9�20/1 Sm 2:1, 4�5, 6�7, 8abcd/Mk 1:21�28 �

Wednesday: 1 Sm 3:1�10, 19�20/Ps 40:2 and 5, 7�8a, 8b�9, 

� 10/Mk 1:29�39 �

Thursday: 1 Sm 4:1�11/Ps 44:10�11, 14�15, 24�25/�

� Mk 1:40�45 �

Friday:� 1 Sm 8:4�7, 10�22a/Ps 89:16�17, 18�19/Mk 2:1�12 �

Saturday: 1 Sm 9:1�4, 17�19; 10:1a/Ps 21:2�3, 4�5, 6�7/�

� Mk 2:13�17� �

Next Sunday:� Is 62:1�5/Ps 96:1�2, 2�3, 7�8, 9�10 [3]/�

� 1 Cor 12:4�11/Jn 2:1�11 �

The Sacrament of Baptism was  

administered by Fr. John Maksym  

on January 2, 2022 to the following: 

 

Jude Philip Bearance 

Allison Nicole Wyte 

Thomas Gerald Fulks 

CSA Update�

Number of Families…...3,340�

Pledges………………….348�

Archdiocese Parish Goal…$253,414�

Total Paid………….255,466.46�

Percentage to Goal ……..100.8%�

Total Pledged:………$264,692.66�

�

We did it!!!!�

Thank you so much for your �

unfailing generosity.�

�

Each year, the CSA raises critical funds that �

support more than 170 ministries, services, and 

programs so we can respond to the material and 

spiritual needs of individuals and families through-

out Southeast Michigan.  This is how we act from 

the heart, putting Christ and His mission above all 

else.  �

“Whatever you do, do from the 

heart” (Colossians 3:23). �

Pray for the Souls �

of the Faithful Departed��

�

Steven B. Duprey, age 46, passed 

away on November�26, 2021. �

Beloved husband of Paula and 

father of Olivia.� A Liturgy was held 

on December 28 with Rev. John A. 

Maksym officiating. �

We are so grateful to those of you who support �

St. Peter Parish & St. Mary School with your �me, �

talent and treasure. �

�

If you would like to set�up Online Giving, scan the QR code 

or visit our parish website �

stpetermtclemens.com and click 

the Give bu%on on the top right. 

You can opt for monthly or �

weekly giving. �

�

Thank you!!!!�

�
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Back To the Future�

The beginning of a new year     

usually means looking back and 

remembering both the good and 

bad times.  Many of us are saying 

a loud good�bye to 2021 with 

hopes and plans (should we call 

them resolutions?) for 2022.  Our St. Vincent de Paul 

conference is no different.  We lost three very wonderful 

Vincentians in 2021 and we miss them terribly.�

We started 2021 in mourning for Father Mike.  He was 

our champion and we joined the parish in grieving.      

Mid�year we were still dealing with the pandemic and its 

effects on the economy in the greater Mount Clemens 

area.  Many of our neighbors were out of work, having 

been furloughed by their employers who were also 

struggling.  But one bright light during that gloomy time 

was welcoming Fr. Christopher Muer to St. Peter parish.  

Fr. Christopher often stops by the pantry on his way to 

the Admin building to say a few words and join us in 

prayer.�

Then the whirlwind happened when Fr. John Maksym, 

our new pastor, arrived on October first.  It hasn’t slowed 

down yet.  With his enthusiasm and focus, Fr. John is 

working to raise the awareness of local residents that St. 

Peter Church is a vital part of our community and we are 

doing Jesus’ work to reach out to our neighbors who 

need Jesus in their lives.�

St. Vincent de Paul is also looking for ways to expand 

our ministry to include other services beside running a 

food pantry and providing occasional financial            

assistance when needed.  Our first step is in providing 

food delivery to neighbors who do not drive or are     

otherwise unable to reach the pantry on New Street.  

We will be evaluating all suggestions to see how we can 

further see the face of Jesus in the faces of more    

neighbors.�

As an organization that receives food from federal and 

state sources, we are required to complete reports for 

them.  When reviewing the information we submit, it is 

amazing what we accomplish in the name of the Lord.  

For example, in December, we served 206 households, 

where 201 children under the age of 18 live.  Our       

expenditure of $4,700 went toward clothing, furniture, 

rents, utilities, and transportation expenses.  This is in 

addition to providing food to 594 individuals.  Another 

interesting statistic is that our total volunteer hours for 

2021 was over 5,700.  Amazing!�

In addition to thanking the parishioners, the school and 

religious education families, and the parish staff, we   

invite any suggestions you may have for St. Vincent de 

Paul in helping to reach out further to our neighbors.  

Give us a call at 586 468�6522 or stop by the pantry on 

Wednesday or Friday mornings to give us your ideas.  

God bless, stay safe and see you in Church.�

We are searching for a new Full�Time �

Technology Director!� �

�

The desired candidate will oversee the �

development, implementation, maintenance and 

use of technology to support and further the �

ministry at St. Peter Parish 

and St. Mary School.� �

�

If you would like information 

about this opportunity to join 

our amazing staff, please �

contact Jill Barrett at �

586�468�4578, ext 115. �
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Do you have religious jewelry in need of �

fixing?  A local Catholic gentleman will �

repair your religious jewelry �

article free of charge.� �

�

For more information, �

contact Daniel Nevin at �

586�468�6130, �

Wednesday�Friday between 10�5. �

How the prayer chain works:  �

If you or a loved one needs prayer, please call Jamie at �

810�734�4416.  She will then contact a group of Prayer �

Warriors to pray for you.  �

�

If you are interested in becoming a Prayer Warrior in the �

prayer chain, please call  Jamie at 810�734�4416 to give her 

your phone number or e�mail address.   Thank you!�

Cooney’s Cronies�

Senior Group�

Meets�

Every Tuesday �

Noon � 3:30 p.m.�

In the Parish Hall�

�

Come and join us for an �

afternoon of fun!�

�

Euchre � Pinochle � Hand & 

Foot�

Card Games are Available�

For women suffering with infertility, there is hope 

and healing in community! �

Springs in the Desert is dedicated to spiritually and 

emotionally supporting women and couples �

navigating the frustration, pain and difficulty of �

infertility. �

�

For encouraging blog posts, resources, and a �

community of support, visit 

www.springsinthedesert.org�

Learn the Essentials of a Fruitful Prayer Life�

Do you find it easy to pray? Do you hear God’s voice in 

your daily life and know how to respond? For most of us 

the answer is no, and we struggle to find even a few 

minutes every day to pray. The good news is that you can 

overcome these difficulties.��

�

Jeanette Mercieca will help you.  She and Oremus�will 

teach you the essentials of an effective and fruitful prayer 

life. Over eight weeks you will learn the simple yet �

profound steps of Catholic prayer. Following Church �

Tradition and the wisdom of the saints, you will learn to 

talk to God and hear his voice in Scripture, in your heart, 

and in ordinary moments. You will become more aware of 

his close presence, will learn to overcome distractions 

and dryness, and will recognize desolation and �

consolation as normal prayer experiences. As you grow 

closer to God, you will also grow in your relationship with 

those around you.�

Thursdays � 9:00 a.m. � 10:00 a.m. � 

Parish Hall�

January 27

th

 � April 21, 2022�

�

The cost for the workbook is $19.95.  You may purchase 

them at the first class, in the Parish Office or online at 

ascensionpress.com�

Any questions may be directed to �

dgliegghio@spmconline.com or 586�468�4579.�
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WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB  

“This book really shows how important a father is.” 

“Do you believe in angels?” “Christmas is truly for 

those in need.”  These are some of the statements from 

our readers who enjoyed the December book selection, 

Faithful: Christmas through the Eyes of Joseph by  

Adam Hamilton. We wish you all a Merry Christmas 

and a Blessed New Year. 

 

Our book selection for January is The Beekeeper of 

Aleppo, by Christy Lefteri. This is a story that  

illustrates how our lives can be upended instantly.  

The war in Syria has destroyed all that Nuri and his 

family have.  Journey with him as he must  

rebuild his life.   

 

We will be discussing the book 

at the Pantry in Clinton Twp. 

for our lunch meeting on 

Thursday,  January 13 at 1:00 

p.m.  

 

Donna M.  

Euchre Tournament �

Open to Adult Men & Women (21 & Over) �

�

 Friday, January 14, 2022�

St. Peter Church � Fr. Welch Hall �

95 Market Street�

 Mt. Clemens, MI 48043�

 �

Dinner at 6:00 p.m. ($7.00)�

Sign�In at 6:30 p.m. �

Deal at 7:00 p.m. �

�

Limited to 100 Players �

So Please RSVP ASAP �

$15.00 (Payable at the Door) �

�

Includes Beer, Pop, Water, and Snacks�

�

 Please RSVP by January 12, 2022 �

586�468�4578�

This is a 50/50 tournament�

The Joy of STEWARDSHIP by Bob Petitpren, J+M+J+L 

 

The Real Meaning of Christmas, according to our brother Linus ~  

In his Christmas Eve Homily, our Pastor, Father John Maksym included the story of a ‘Charlie Brown Christmas’. Father placed great 

emphasis on the part of the dialog where Linus dropped his ever-present security blanket. The dialog goes like this:  A very frustrated 

Charlie Brown asked: “Can anyone please tell me the real meaning of Christmas?!”  Linus answered, “Sure, Charlie Brown, I can tell 

you what Christmas is all about.”  Linus then took the stage and recited Luke 2:8-14, as he tightly clutched his security blanket,  “And 

there were men in the same country, shepherds abiding in the field, keeping watch over their flock by night. And lo, an Angel of the 

Lord came upon them, and the glory of the Lord shone round about them; and they were sore afraid. And the Angel said unto them, 

“Fear not, {Linus then drops his blanket} for I bring you good tidings of great joy, which shall be to all people. For unto you is born this 

day in the city of David, a Savior which is Christ the Lord. And this shall be a sign unto you: You shall find the babe, wrapped in  

swaddling clothes, lying in a manger.” ‘And suddenly there was with the angel a multitude of the heavenly host praising God and  

saying, Glory to God in the highest and on earth peace, good will toward men.’”   

 

During Father’s Maksym’s homily, I had no idea what he was talking about since it has been a long time since I had watched Charlie 

Brown cartoons. So, I went to youtube.com and looked for “A Charlie Brown Christmas”. Now, I get it! It’s worth taking a look at; it’s a 

one-minute video that is inspiring only as Charles Schultz could illustrate.  

Father Dale Redwanski always encourages us, saying, “… do not be afraid.”   

To again quote Linus, “That is what Christmas is all about, Charlie Brown.”  

 

NOTE: The scripture in the Charlie Brown video is from the King James Version of the Bible which writes, “Fear not…” The Revised 

Standard Version, Second Catholic Edition writes, “Be not afraid…” Both versions proclaim the birth of our Savior, Jesus Christ. 

AMEN 

bobpetitpren@att.net  
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Adam 

Nancy Agrusa 

Eli Alashmaly 

Karen Alashmaly 

Samir John    

Alashmaly 

Steven Arsenult 

JB 

Mike B.  

Lauren Beaubien 

Walter Breiling 

John Bronkema 

Frank Bruneel, Sr.  

Geralyn Bruneel 

Bryant 

Liz Bryer 

Carmen Calabrese 

Philomena  

     Campbell 

Stephanie Capps 

Lawrence Card 

Ryan Carrier 

Susan Caruso 

Mark Cassel 

Joseph Cataldi 

Norene Chatman  

Tammy Collins 

John Cox 

Pilar Cox 

Anthony Crachiola 

Judy Cronander 

Grace Cusmano 

Dale 

Matthew D’Angelo 

Noah Datema 

Lyndsey Desma-

rais 

Dave Ducharme 

Yvonne Dunn 

Adam Edwards 

Elizabeth 

Sandra Emerick 

Joanne Engel 

Dawn Evennou 

Elaine Farmer 

Mike Farah 

David Farrah 

Diane Farrah 

Gail Forrest 

Katie Formanek 

George Garza 

Ruth Ann  

    Gauthier 

John Gawryk 

Diane Giclniak 

Lucas Goike 

Tom Greff 

Ken Guerra 

Diana Hamilton 

Bill Hanuschock 

Bev Henzel 

Mattie Hill 

Caryl Hirt 

Dale Hunt 

Jerry Hunt 

Paulette Ireland  

Jane Jarzombek 

Joyce Jarzombek 

Jeanine 

The King Family 

Please pray for the safety of the following and all �

members of our armed forces �

proudly serving our country.�

Jeffrey Kish 

Annie Kruska 

 

Lynne  

      Kwiatkowski 

Barbara L.  

Amy Labadie 

Karen LaCroix 

Sharon Lafnear 

Gemma LaVoy 

Lisa & Daughter 

Dennis Loftus 

Maddie Lorentz 

Lori 

Jan Lozon 

Lynne 

Nancy Madigan 

Gus Malmberg 

Mary Malmberg 

Ginger McInerney 

Sue Mikolaizyk 

Phil Minnella 

Judy Moore 

Steve Moore 

Landon Morrison  

Nick N. 

Amanda Novak 

Sean Osborne 

Raj P.  

Mark Peltier 

Karen Pranger 

Jim Reed 

Rosalie Reha 

Patty Repp 

Cathy Roberts 

Rosalie 

Sandy 

Saumeel 

Alex Scapini 

Joyce Schwarz 

Jill Sloan 

Matthew Smith 

Susan Smith 

Anthony  

     Sobocinski 

Sofia Sock 

Cecilia Spratt 

Rita Stevens 

Paul Szymanski 

Doug Taperek 

Frederick Thiel, Sr 

Frederick Thiel, II 

Ann Marie Tober 

Carol V.  

Vanessa 

Irene Viviano 

William Vorhoff 

Elaine Wade 

Tina (Myny)   

Witulski 

Mike Wittkop 

Renee Wittkop 

Ann Wood 

Wayne Wrobel 

Ryan Z.  

Mike Zagaski 

Prayers for the Ill 

If you or  a loved one is ill & in need of prayers, please 

contact the parish office at 586-468-4578. Please first be 

sure it is OK with the individual to have their information 

published in the bulletin (some prefer to remain private). �

Fr. Welch Parish Hall  

�

Available now to book memorial luncheons and 

showers, the Fr. Welch Parish Hall also �

specializes in anniversaries, baptisms, �

communions, birthdays and holiday parties. ��

�

The Fr. Welch Parish Hall's elegant chandeliers, 

marble floors, detailed oak trim and garden �

courtyard will offer an inviting atmosphere for your 

special occasion! We strive to make your event as 

effortless for you as possible, from our basic �

banquet package to our special event �

package with full bar. �

�

For more information, visit our 

website at frwelchhall.weebly.com �

or contact �

Tina Garland  at 586�468�5120 or �

tgarland@spmconline.com�

Welcome to St. Peter Catholic Church.  �

If you are new to the Parish or you have updated �

information, please fill out this form and hand it to an 

usher or put it in the collection basket.�

�

Name: 

________________________________________�

�

Address: 

________________________________________�

�

________________________________________�

�

_______New Parishioner        �

_______New Address�        �

_______New Phone  

_____________________________ �

_______Visitor�

_______I am interested in Parish Ministries�

_______I would like offertory �envelopes�

Need help with a drinking �

problem?  Call Roger at �

586�790�8205�

�

Memorial Contributions   �

When planning your estate, remember St. Mary’s 

Hearts and Stones Fund.  �

Help support the future of  Catholic education.  �

 Call (586)468�4570�

�

Scott Brandt, PO1, USN�

Jennifer Harris, ENS, CEC, USN�

Sam Hillman, IS2, USCG�

Aaron Hillman, AET3, USCG�

Michael Kujawa,  PO2, USN�

Carter Moore,  PV2 USA�

Michael Murray, LtCol, USMC�

Kris Purcell, SSG, USA�

Nicholas Sitter, LT, USN�

Morgan Speshock, AET3, USCG�

Caleb Williams, SP4, USA�

Alexander Yeiser, ENS, USN�

Jacob Zarzycki, Sgt, USMC�

Joseph Zarzycki, Capt, USMC�
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Reporting Sexual Abuse�

The Archdiocese of Detroit encourages �

individuals to report clergy sexual abuse of �

minors and others � no matter when the abuse 

occurred. Individuals may contact local law �

enforcement authorities and/or they may report to 

the Archdiocese of Detroit by calling the Victim 

Assistance Coordinator at (866) 343�8055 or by 

emailing vac@aod.org. In addition, the Michigan 

Attorney General’s Office can be contacted at its 

toll�free reporting hotline at (844) 324�3374  

(Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.) or by 

email at  aginvestigations@michigan.gov.�

�

 More information about the Archdiocese’s efforts 

to address abuse may be found at�protect.aod.org �

The Fr. Vincent Welch Memorial Hall �

Market Street entrance consists of a 

paved brick walkway, enhanced by �

beautiful landscaping, with lighting and a 

fountain in the courtyard.  St. Peter �

Parish extends the opportunity to 

“purchase” a personalized, 4”x8” paver 

brick engraved with your name, or a 

name in memory of a loved one.  The �

donation is $100 per brick. For �

information, contact the Administration 

Building at 468�4578.�

 

St. Peter Parish & St. Mary 

School are online! 

 

www.stpetermtclemens.com 

www.stmarymtclemens.com 

 

www.facebook.com/

stpetercatholicchurch 

www.facebook.com/stmarymtclemens 

 

 

Instagram: @stpetermtclemens 

@stmarymtclemens 

 

www.youtube.com/c/

StPeterParishMtClemens  
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LITURGICAL SCHEDULES�January 15 & 16                                                                   Confessions:  Saturdays from 2:30 to 3:45 in Church�

MASS TIMES:� 4:00pm�  7:30am� 10:00am� 12 Noon�

Celebrant�

Fr. Dale Redwanski� Fr. Dale Redwanski� Fr. Christopher Muer� Fr. Christopher Muer�

Lectors�

Mary Roxburgh�

George Convery�

Tom Denewith�

Ralph Valitutti�

Scott Hodges�

Judy Demick�Brinker�

Nancy Thomas�

Colleen Bernhardt�

Extraordinary Ministers 

of Holy Communion�

�

Denise Bommarito�

Alyce McGuire�

Judy McMicking�

Claudia Schulte�

Tom Myers�

Patti Unger�

Timothy Couto�

Nicole Griffore�

Paul Nebel�

Kathleen Nelson�

Renee Steinacker�

Karen Goodhue�

Denise Greenway�

Chris Mushenski�

Kassandra Warner�

Caterina O’Brien�

USHERS�

Brian Cloutier�

Andrew Kapusta, Jr.�

Allen Bojakowski�

Fred Kook�

Bob Killewald�

Peter Nollette�

Bryan Newcome�

Joe Peplinski�

Russ Winkel�

�

Anna Dove�

Joe Dubay�

Tom Duke�

Carlo Franz�

Anne Gajewski�

Mark Gajewski�

John Konechne�

Bob Petitpren �

Sabine�

Jim Accardo          �

Frank Bruneel        �

John Cline  �

Barry Crawford            �

John Deason�

Mary Deason�

Jerry Scully�

Joe Spallone�

Victoria Spallone�

Jon Steinecker�

Jim Polak�

Richard Bollini�

Keith Graustein        �

Joseph Hughes        �

Charles Kavanagh �

Randy Lentini�

Fran Sampson�

Jeff Ashman�

Gary Thieman �

SACRISTANS�

Janet Anderson�

Sharan Kelley�

Cindy Klemm�

Joe Rouleau�

Amy Perna Steve Perna� Kathy Helferty�

Chris Voiland�

Altar Servers�

St. Elizabeth�

Serena Holtz�

Madison Wright�

Kate Kniga�

St. Luke�

Edward Martel�

Elyse Martel�

Eric Kujawa�

St. Mary�

Katelyn Catana�

Avrie Catana�

Nick Burch�

St. Michael�

Caden Siler�

Diana Helferty�

Julia Helferty�
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Your Pandora Jewelry Source
Charms, Beads, Bracelets, Earrings, Necklaces & More!

586-774-2100
28525 HARPER, ST. CLAIR SHORES

We’re in YOUR neighborhood...
13650 E. Fifteen Mile Rd.
Sterling Heights, MI 48312

(586) 977-7300
Paul R. Calcaterra

Director
www.bcfh.com

TOTAL SPORTS
FREE PARTY ROOMS

FUNDRAISING NEEDS

(586) 463-2000
CORNHOLE

PINS & SKINS

BOWLING
AXES

50th
Anniversary

	Harold W. Vick
	Funeral Home
	 463-0098

140 South Main, Mt. Clemens
To Serve You Is A Christian Privilege
Manager • Mary E. Vick Spaulding

www.vickfuneralhome.com

Plumbing? Sewer? Drain Problems? ... We Can Help

WaterWorkPlumbing.com
586-501-8479

$20 OFF ANY SERVICE 24 HOUR 
EMERGENCY 

SERVICE
Licensed & Insured

Master PlumberSENIOR DISCOUNTS

Gary Mitter
Master Plumber

(586) 949-3938
ELECTRICAL SEWER CLEANING

REPAIR WORK
NO JOB TOO SMALL

Two Girls And A Bucket, Inc.
Unique Cleaning Services

New Construction,
Commercial, Residential

	 Bonded & Insured
	 586-726-9944
	 586-255-3264

St. Peter
Catholic Cemetery
43755 Elizabeth, Clinton Twp

586.493.0086
Faithfully Serving and Caring 

Since 1869
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	 TONY PALAZZOLO
	 586-948-2549
	 tonypalazzolo@russemilneford.com
	 www.russmilneford.com
	 24777 Hall Rd. Macomb   

RUSSRUSS
MILNEMILNE

WASHER/DRYER REPAIR
G.E., Whirlpool,

Kenmore Specialist
(586) 791-4466

Call David Dressler

Clinton-Aire
Healthcare Center

17001 Seventeen Mile Rd
Clinton Twp, MI 48038
(586) 286-7100
Dave Duffy, Administrator

Steven F. Rastigue, D.D.S.
60 Dickinson, Mount Clemens, MI 48043

(586) 469-1133
Parish Member

Landscape & Design
shrub & tree trimming
property maintenance

586-876-5504 | groundscape-inc.com

• Manufacturing/Skilled Trades
• Competitive Wage/Benefits

– IMMEDIATE INTERVIEWS –
Apply: Schaller - Plant 1

49495 Gratiot Ave
On-line: 

schallergroup.com/careers

CHESTERFIELD, MI
OPENINGS ALL SHIFTS

(248) 542-7850
$20.00 OFF

any plumbing work

586-468-4509
233 Northbound Gratiot

Mt. Clemens

Will & Schwarzkoff
Funeral Home, Inc.
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Developing Relationships That Last a Lifetime

44444 Mound Rd. • Ste. 100 • Sterling Heights, MI 48314
 866-LAW-ELDR • 586-264-3756 • Fax: 586-264-3783

www.smdalaw.com

Elder Law • Estate Planning
 Personal Injury  • Disability • Family Law

Medicaid & VA Benefit Planning10th

Martha T. Berry Medical Care Facility 
43533 Elizabeth Rd., Mount Clemens, MI 48043 

586-469-5265 | www.marthatberry.org 
Serving Macomb County residents with compassion for over 65 years

Please visit our web site for our comprehensive services 

“Chapel of the West”
Home of the Famous 1/3 lb Hut Burger

Present this ad for one 
1 Free Personal Pizza•Dine in Only

Bar & Kitchen Open til 2am
11 Big Screen TV’s •Keno•Pool•Darts•ATM

49 N. Rose •586-468-5105
N.E. of Cass and Groesbeck

Party Room Available for All Occasions

Expires 03/01/22

ROOFING • GUTTERS
Licensed	 Insured

$100 OFF
Every Tear-Off

$50 OFF Every Re-Roof
Quality Workmanship • References

FINANCING AVAILABLE
FREE ESTIMATES

12 Months Same As Cash & 
other payment options available

586-791-0740
www.whites-roofing.com

White’s Home 
Improvements, Inc.

“ROOFS DONE RIGHT BY WHITE”

MJC CARPENTRY MJC CARPENTRY 
  Call Mike atCall Mike at  586-615-9046586-615-9046  

Doors • Windows • Crowns • Wrought 
Iron Handrails • Deck Repairs 

Parish Member 	 Licensed & Insured
30 Years Experience

Comprehensive healthcare for
the entire family. Same day sick

and Preventative Visits.

Isabella Scofield, MD
Cornerstone Romeo Plank
Family Medicine
Suite 200 • Macomb
586-226-6100

medical group

Accepting New Patients

Board Certified Pediatricians Providing 
Care for Patients from Birth to 21 Years.
46591 Romeo Plank, Ste. 205, Macomb

586-226-6250st. john pediatric associates

Serving Southeast Michigan Since 1965
SAME DAY SERVICE
FREE ESTIMATES

586-468-9787 • fjfdoor.com

FJF DOOR SALES

F R A N K  D E V O S
National Heating  - Cooling & 
HIGH TECH DUCT CLEANING

Humidifiers
Hot Water Heaters • Oil 

Sale • Service • Installation
(586) 949-1818

Contact Sherri Fischhaber
to place an ad today! 

sfischhaber@4LPi.com 
or (800) 477-4574 x6553

Your Home, Your Trees, We Meet Your Needs
586-419-1783

Serving the Metropolitan Detroit Area

	 Henry Frank Jr.

HANK’S AUTO SERVICE
• AIR CONDITIONING • ELECTRICAL

• FUEL INJECTION • LIGHT & HEAVY REPAIR
	 (586) 783-2274
	 (586) 783-2380
	 44020 Groesbeck Hwy.
	 Clinton Twp., MI 48036

PAIN MANAGEMENT CLINIC

39651 Garfield Road, Clinton Township, MI 48038
586-846-2850	 www.gileadpaincare.com

Tamara A. Wilfinger
Licensed Insurance Agent

Health • Medicare • Life • Dental • Vision 
Accidents • Hospital • Recovery Care & more
Personalized Service • Finding the Coverage You Need

79 Macomb Place, Mt. Clemens	 586.604.7632
www.wilfingerhealthandlife.com	 tammy@whl-mi.com

Call me at 586-604-7632 
for HELP with all 

your insurance needs

Medicare Annual Enrollment 
Oct 15th - Dec 7th

Call Me For Information & Enrollment

Guiding You through All Phases of Life
Trustworthy • Friendly • Knowledgeable


